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 Ms Sue Lovecy, Head of School



                                                    





Monday June 22nd 2020

Dear parent / carer and students of St Martins School

Keeping in touch June 22nd
The lockdown is starting to ease a little and we are starting to increase student numbers very slowly in school. On Monday we will publish the times of our face to face sessions in school for year 10. We are also running sessions for year 9 in Languages and Biology. Please book you son / daughter in for these sessions. Please email reception if you haven’t had contact about these sessions.

St Martins school will be closed to all students over the summer holidays, unless we are required by the government to hold some catch up sessions for SEN and Pupil premium children. We will communicate directly with those parents if we are holding any sessions during the summer.

Many of you have asked about September and we now know that the government’s intention is for all children in all year groups to return. We await the exact details but I feel there are four possible scenarios
· The whole school returns in September. Lunchtimes and breaks will be staggered and route around corridors will be planned and arrowed so that students stay mainly within their class bubble. Handwashing and hand sanitiser will be programmed into the day.
· The whole school returns but with reduced class sizes, this will result in part time schooling. We would try to accommodate year 11 and nursery / reception classes full time. For the rest of the school this would probably be a week in and a week at home for secondary students. With set work to complete at home. And for primary students we have considered mornings or afternoons and a 3/2 followed by 2/3-day week. If any parents have any views on rota’s I would love to hear from you. Please email reception@stmartins3-16.org

· Covid19 situation gets worse and we remain open as we are currently. For key workers and vulnerable children and early years.
· There is a second spike and lockdown returns. We are currently increasing the amount of online sessions and if there is a second spike we will be able to provide more effective home learning through an increase in online lessons and tutorials.

Please note that when we return to school in September on Thursday 3rd of September we will be opening just for Nursery, Reception, year 1, year 2, year 6, year 7 and year 11.  All other year groups will join us on Monday the 7th of September. Returning to school for many children will be very hard and we want to ensure that particularly reception and year 7 children get a quiet, supported return. 

We are about to send home reports for all students. These will come from the class teacher or tutor. We will not be able to provide detailed information on the academic progress of your son/daughter, but will provide some information on how your son / daughter has been progressing.

For year six students only, we will give a teacher prediction for their SAT grade. You will appreciate this has been very difficult to calculate, but we have used previous performance, class work and homework to generate these grades. Luckily for our year 6 pupils they are in the middle of their journey and most of our secondary teachers already know them and understand their learning needs and academic ability.

I know that many of our children and young people are worrying about falling behind, many have been unable to keep up with all the work set, for a variety of reasons. Please do not worry. Every child across the whole country is in the same position. St Martins School is an incredible team of teachers and students, supported by fantastic parents. Coming back to school in September will be amazing. You will see your friends, enjoy lessons like never before and everyone will work together to be happy and safe. Then we will start the journey, building the learning and reaching your potential.
Stay safe and keep smiling.

Remember we are very much still here for the community of St Martins.

Sue Lovecy - Your Head of School
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